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Thank you for your letter to the Director of Highways and Transportation dated 15 January 2013, 
which has been passed to me for response. 
The proposed parking restrictions outside Tunstall School have come about following 
representations to KCC Highways and Transportation by a number of local residents. The issues 
are complex and include all-day parking by school staff on The Street. 
The subject has been discussed at several Swale Joint Transportation Board (JTB) meetings, 
resulting in an informal public consultation in July 2012, the outcome of which was a majority in 
favour of a combination of ‘school keep clear’ (no stopping) markings and no waiting at any time 
(double yellow lines) markings. This proposal was formally consulted upon late in 2012. The final 
decision on whether or not to install the restrictions was deferred at the December 2012 JTB, 
pending the outcome of a planning application to construct a temporary of-street parking facility 
for school staff. No date has yet been set for that planning decision. 
The proposed scheme has therefore been through due democratic process to get this far and 
continues to do so. 
 
Regarding your suggestion for the introduction of a 20mph speed limit, below is the current 
situation in Kent on 20mph limits: 
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- Kent has introduced approximately fifty 20mph schemes in the last decade which includes 
nearly 800 roads across the county.  

- KCC’s current policy allows the introduction of 20mph limits or zones at any location where 
such measures can be justified in crash savings terms. 

- The county is currently trialling a number of speed reduction measures outside 5 primary 
schools in Maidstone which includes two legally enforceable 20mph limits and two part 
time advisory 20mph limits.  

- The results of this trial are expected to help inform the Councils review of its 20mph policy 
this summer. 

 
There is no personal injury crash record at this site, which means that currently it does not qualify 
for the introduction of a 20mph speed limit. 
Yours sincerely, 
 
AJ Padgham 
 
 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

    
 KCC Highways & Transportation 
  Ashford Highway Depot 

4 Javelin Way 
Ashford 
Kent 
TN24 8AD  

 

 
Email: 
Telephone: 
Ask for: 
Reference: 
Date:  

 
MHF@kent.gov.uk 
08458 247 800 
A.J. Padgham 
MHF/EK/12/SW/13 
31 January 2013 

 
Dear xxxxx, 
 
PROPOSED MARKINGS OUTSIDE TUNSTALL SCHOOL 
 
Thank you for your letter to the Director of Highways and Transportation, dated 27 January 2013, 
which has been passed to me for response. 
 
When Mr Burr makes his decision on whether or not to install the parking restrictions, he will take 
into consideration all representations made during the whole process. 
 
In paragraph 2 of your letter, you question whether a formal notice should have been posted 
before the formal consultation had started and responses considered. Please note the notice, a 
copy of which you enclosed with your letter, was of a proposed traffic order. The legal process 
with all traffic orders requires such notices to be posted on site at the start of the formal 
consultation in order to inform passing public of the proposal. The notice was not informing of an 
order having been made, indeed the order would not be made until a decision to proceed with 
implementation had been made. 
 
In paragraph 9 and the resolution paragraphs, you refer to case law showing that motorists are 
not prevented from loading and unloading on single and double yellow lines. When the informal 
consultation document was compiled it was identified that fact needed to be conveyed to 
consultees. The text therefore included information on the distinction between the ability to drop 
off and collect passengers on yellow lines and the inability to stop on school keep clear markings. 
The combination of both types of restriction was included as options to prevent both short term 
stopping at school times and all day parking which had been proposed as one of the problems to 
be addressed. Neither type of restriction on its own would achieve both outcomes. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

  Traffic Engineer  
  Member Highway Fund Team 

KCC Highways and Transportation 



 
 

 

 


